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‘Being the best we can be, because with God all things are possible” 

 

Dear Parents 

 

What a wonderful week we have had, and not just with the weather. The 
children across the federation have been busy making films, taking part in 
sporting events within the cluster schools, rehearsing for the Royal Albert 
Hall concert, and going on school trips! I was proud to hear of how well the 
children competed at the Primary Sports Festival, hosted by Adam's      
Grammar School- well done to all those who took part. 

 

We have also enjoyed sports day at both schools now (St Lawrence last     
Friday and Tibberton this Thursday). Please accept our apologies again for 
the mistake in giving the results out at St Lawrence- Mr Mullinder did not 
intend to make the Blue team upset and this was a genuine mistake.    
However, I was so impressed by how well the children dealt with this- their 
resilience and team spirit were commendable.  

 

Next week we have the class swaps at both schools- all day on Monday and 
half a day on Tuesday. I hope the children enjoy getting to know their new 
classmates and meeting the teacher who will work with them for the next 
year. You should be now have received a letter detailing arrangements for 
next year. If you have any questions, please contact the school office.  

 

Please make sure you keep sending your child to school with a sunhat and 
suncream as we are hoping this fine weather will stay around for a while! 

 

Wishing you a wonderful family weekend, 

Mrs Nash 
 

 
Here are this week’s children who have been      

nominated by staff for their polite manners and 
good behaviour in the hall this week. 

 

ALEXA, LILY, HARRY (Yr5) and OWAIN 

 

 

  Name 
Nominated by 

Date 

St Lawrence CE Primary School 



AWARDS THIS WEEK GO TO…. 

 

 

Isla for an emotive poem about being a refugee  

 

 

THE CORE VALUES AWARD 

Our St. Lawrence Values Award is an award nominated by the pupils and     
teachers to reflect the school’s values.  
This week Mrs Mountcastle has nominated Alexa  for  always showing kindness 
and compassion for others. Well done! 
 
 

TEACHER AWARDS 
 
Class One  

Rory for always trying his best and being kind and helpful to others. 

 

Class Two 

Charlotte for her incredible independent writing and also trying her best.  

Jack for his fantastic knowledge and impressing the staff at the Botanical     
Gardens  

 

Class Three 

Aman – for making super progress in your arithmetic test and achieving full 
marks this week 

Harlow – for showing great resilience with our end of year NTS tests and being 
able to improve your score. 

 

Class Four 

Sophie for a well written letter in role as a soldier in the war. 

Ivy-Rose for great use of figurative language in her writing. 

ATTENDANCE AWARD 

Class  3 have won this week’s Attendance Trophy  with an  attendance figure of  
100% 

Very well done!  
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CLASS 1 

This week in Class 1 we have continued exploring the story Handa's Surprise, we have 
thought and wrote about our own alternative ending. In Maths, we have been learning 
about simple maps and positional language, In our Afternoon sessions we have          
continued learning about the continent of Africa and the types of animals we would find 
in the Savannah. 

 

CLASS 2 

Class 2 visited the Botanical     
Gardens this week. We had a 
workshop with the lovely Lisa who 
was super impressed with our 
knowledge of plants and then we 
explored the glass houses and the 
gardens. The children couldn't quite believe how 
hot it is in tropical countries and were amazed to 
find bananas hanging from trees! We even found 
the Kapok Tree from our previous story. They all 
represented St Lawrence beautifully and should be 
very proud of themselves.  

 

CLASS 3 

In Science we worked in groups to investigate how the 
volume of a sound differs when we move further away 
from the source of the sound. We used an ipad to play a 

sound and measured out increments of 5 metres on 
the playground. We also used a decibel meter to 
record the volume of the sound. We found out that 
the volume decreases as the distance from the 
sound source increased. We have also been busy 
practising our class song for our Chance to Shine 
concert and making a few props to enhance our 
performance  

 

CLASS 4 

This week, year 6 have enjoyed taking part in Bikeability training and learning about 
how to ride safely on the road. We have written personal letters in role as a World War 
Two soldier and continued our work on lifecycles of mammals and plants. 



 

 

 

 

 

We are delighted to share that we have earned the 
@superkind_org 
#SocialImpactSchoolsAward this year. This 
is a testament to the wonderful social  
action work that our students have put in 
this year to make a positive impact on 
our local community and wider world. We 
are thrilled to have earned this         
recognition and are looking forward to 
having even more social impact next year!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Following the success of last year’s event, we are excited 
to announce that we will be holding our Chance to Shine concert again this year 
in the afternoon on Friday 5th July for children in Years 2 to 6. Gates open at 
1.20pm, show starts at 1.30pm. 

To ensure we comply with fire regulations, this will be a ticketed event. Tickets 
may be purchased from the school office at a cost of £1 each and admittance 
will be strictly by ticket only.  

We will be holding auditions for children to perform their act at lunchtimes on 
Thursday 20th and Friday 21st June. Please bring any music, instruments and    
other equipment with you to the audition.  

In addition to any individual/group performances classes 3 and 4 will also       
perform a class song. We hope you will be able to join us to celebrate the       
children’s talents at this lovely, end of year event.  

You will also note that this event will take place before the summer fayre and 
you will therefore be able to attend the fayre straight after our Chance to Shine 
concert.”     

 

Lost property 

 

Cameron has mislaid his Navy blue under armour cap during sports afternoon 
last week. 

If your child has taken it home by mistake could you please    
return it to school and give it to a member of staff. 

 

Thankyou 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATE EVENT  
JULY  

Monday 1st Reception starter morning 

Thursday 4th Polling day — School closed 

Friday 5th Chance to Shine  - Gates open at 1.20pm / start 1.30pm 

Summer Fair  -  3.15pm—5.30pm 

Monday 8th  Reception starter afternoon 

Tuesday 9th Choir at The Royal Albert Hall 

Thursday 11th Year 6—Crucial Crew 

Thursday 18th  Leavers Service in Church  - 1.30pm 

Friday 19th Last day of term 



 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Health Protection Hub at Telford & Wrekin Council have asked us send out 
some information to you on summer water safety.  With the current hot     
weather, children, particularly older children, may look to go swimming in open 
water to cool down and have fun.  This comes with various risks – cold water 
shock, currents, hidden underwater dangers and diseases such as Weil’s disease. 
46% of drownings occur in the summer months and this rises to 75% amongst 13 
– 17-year olds. Educating children on these dangers is important in preventing 
tragic incidents.  

 

The Royal Life Saving Society and the Canal & River Trust have some good        
resources with more information on this to discuss with your children:  

 

General: https://www.rlss.org.uk/Pages/Category/water-safety-information  

 

For secondary school and primary junior-age children:  https://
canalrivertrust.org.uk/enjoy-the-waterways/safety-on-our-waterways/summer-
water-safety  

 
For early years and primary infants: https://canalrivertrust.org.uk/enjoy-the-
waterways/safety-on-our-waterways/water-safety-tips-for-parents  
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